
From: Gupton, Garry (TAH) <Garry.Gupton@ky.gov>
To: Adams, ChaneyChaneyAdams@gov.sc.gov

Date: 9/13/2016 10:03:58 PM
Subject: Re: Nikki Newsletter?

I will look forward to hearing from you at 10:30am. 502-389-6463.
 

Garry Gupton
Executive Dir of Communications,
Kentucky Cabinet of Tourism, Arts & Heritage

Executive Director,
Kentucky Sports Authority 

Executive Director,
Creative Services

502-382-6463
garry.gupton@ky.gov

On Sep 13, 2016, at 6:58 PM, Adams, Chaney <ChaneyAdams@gov.sc.gov> wrote:
 

Sure thing we can call around 10:30AM. What is the best number to reach you? 
 

On Sep 13, 2016, at 4:55 PM, Gupton, Garry (TAH) <Garry.Gupton@ky.gov> wrote:
 

Tomorrow morning would be great! We are traveling between 9 and 11 AM tomorrow 
Eastern time to meet up with Governor Bevin. Does that window of time work for you 
tomorrow?
 

Garry Gupton
Executive Dir of Communications,
Kentucky Cabinet of Tourism, Arts & Heritage

Executive Director,
Kentucky Sports Authority 

Executive Director,
Creative Services

502-382-6463
garry.gupton@ky.gov
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On Sep 13, 2016, at 4:51 PM, Adams, Chaney <ChaneyAdams@gov.sc.gov> wrote:
 

Gary,
 
I apologize the end of last week got away from me, would you be available to chat with Rob and I 
tomorrow or Thursday?
 
Again sorry for the delay!
 
-Chaney
 
From: Gupton, Garry (TAH) [mailto:Garry.Gupton@ky.gov] 
 
Sent: Wednesday, September 07, 2016 2:59 PM
 
To: Adams, Chaney
 
Cc: Godfrey, Rob
 
Subject: Re: Nikki Newsletter?
 
I can conference with you Friday morning at eight or 10:30. Does either of those times work for 
you?
 

Garry Gupton
Executive Dir of Communications,
Kentucky Cabinet of Tourism, Arts & Heritage
 
Executive Director,
Kentucky Sports Authority 
 
Executive Director,
Creative Services
 
502-382-6463
garry.gupton@ky.gov
 
 

On Sep 7, 2016, at 11:21 AM, Adams, Chaney <ChaneyAdams@gov.sc.gov> wrote:

Gary,
 
Could you get on the phone with me and my colleague, Rob Godfrey copied here, to 
discuss on Friday?
 
From: Gupton, Garry (TAH) [mailto:Garry.Gupton@ky.gov] 
 
Sent: Tuesday, September 06, 2016 10:44 AM
 
To: Adams, Chaney
 
Subject: Nikki Newsletter?
 
Good morning Chaney!
I am researching how Gov. Haley reaches out to her constituents.  Can you fill me in on the 
kind of touch points the Communications Team has developed for the Governor?  I am 
especially interested in learning about what content you include in a newsletter---if you have 
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one.
 
Garry Gupton
External Affairs
Office of Kentucky Governor Matt Bevin
502-382-6463
 


